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      April 10, 2013
PRESENT:
Pat Bracken, Chairman, Bob Nugent, Chris Kowalski, E. Cabral
Chairman Bracken opened the meeting.
Guests: P. Williams (Tri Town News) 
MINUTES
Motion was made by C. Kowalski to accept the minutes of March 9, 2013 as written.  Ms. Cabral seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  

New Business
Alkaline Batteries- It was questioned how people are able to dispose of batteries.  The lithium batteries do have mercury in them and are collected at the Household Hazardous Waste Day.  
Current recycling rate- In January the rate was at 26%, and the same in February.  The totals are as follows, January trash-203.76 tons with 73.18 tons recycled.

February with 157.00 tons (3 less days) with 55.00 tons recycled.

NRRA Conference- Mr. Nugent mentioned that the annual conference for the NRRA is coming up.

Recycling container at garage- It was suggested to see how frequently the container is being emptied to see if a larger container may be needed.  Mr. Nugent also mentioned that he spoke to Mr. Worthen about putting a container at the garage for clothing recycling.  One of the bigger concerns was what would happen if items were left behind that didn’t belong there such as a tv.  Mr. Worthen felt that it wouldn’t be an issue for them.

Mr. Nugent looked into the cost of a 10 yard recycling container with Casella.  He also noted that anyone can tour the Casella facility in Charlestown to see how the recycling process is handled.  

Bestway- With the sale of Bestway to Casella, and the changes in some of the personnel, the only contact left from Bestway is the office manager Muriel.  It was suggested that someone from Casella and or Bestway come to the next meeting to meet the committee and go over what they should expect in the change if any of ownership.  The next meeting is scheduled for April 10th.  It was suggested that the committee come up with some questions to ask.

1. Who are they point people now with the change

2. What changes should be expected

3. Communications

4. Operational changes

5. Contracts-

6. Fuel source- should we be concerned, is it more or less than the one Bestway used.

Recyclebank- The contest is officially over, but Hampstead residents can still participate until July 2014 and earn points.  The totals collected in the town are still applied to peoples accounts monthly.  In a recent phone conference with Recyclebank it was noted that Hampstead had 11.6% participation and 21% of the people redeemed the coupons.  SC Johnson is no longer the sponsor so residents may actually see more vendors on the website.  There are also changes to the Recyclebank website for people to be aware of.
Planet Aid Container- There is currently one located at Hazel Drive.

Motion to adjourn at 8:49 pm
NEXT MEETING
April 10, 2013 at 7:30 p.m
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tina Harrington,
Recording Secretary
